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Worship and Sunday School 
Times 

 
  9:00 am - Traditional Worship Service 
  9:15-10:15 am Sunday School 
10:00 am - Fellowship Hour 
11:00 am - Contemporary Worship   
     Service 
11:15-12:00 am Sunday School 

 
Congregational Comments is a publication of 1st Congregational UCC, 3465 N. MacArthur Rd., Decatur, IL.  62526

-1450.  Published monthly, it is used to keep its members informed about programs of the church and to report 
news about First Church’s people 

First Congregational 

United Church of 

Christ 

“A united and  

uniting church” 

Congregational  

Comments 

Pastor:  Rev. Dave Taylor 

Prayer Chain:  Marsha Mower: 875-0733 

Email: m.mower@sbcglobal.net  

Playmates Preschool: 

Director, Amy Miller 

Newsletter Editor:  Bill Huebner 

Telephone:  876-1446   Cell: 855-7677 

Email:  wshuebner.editor@prodigy.net 

 
 
 
 
                 

Church Contact Information: 

 
3465 N. MacArthur Rd. 

Decatur, IL 62526 
Telephone:  877-2216       Fax:  877-9665 
Email:  firstchurchdecatur@sbcglobal.net 

Website:  www.firstchurchdecatur.com 
Office Hours:  Mon. –Thursday, 8:00-4:30 

Our Mission is to worship God,  
Welcome all who seek God, and 
Express our faith in our actions. 
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Pastor Dave Taylor  
   

FROM THE PASTOR  
    

IN GRATITUDE 
   
   What moves you to give 
thanks?  I don’t mean just a 
muttered, barely audible 
“thank you.” I mean the enthu-
siastic, wide-eyed, unsup-
pressed smile kind of grati-

tude!  
   Perhaps those moments don’t seem to come around very 
often. Or, if you’re really fortunate, perhaps they are a daily 
occurrence. Either way, gratitude can become a life transform-
ing habit if we’re willing to pay attention.  Think back on your 
day and your week and you’re likely to find reasons to give 
thanks that you may have overlooked.  
     Especially now in these difficult economic times, look back 
over your life with an eye to the amazing coincidences, the 
turns in the road that turned out to be fortuitous, the people 
who graced your days with wisdom, love and inspiration, and 
you’ll likely be amazed at how generous God has been.  
Count your blessings. 
    So what moves you to give thanks? Who have been the 
wise, welcoming souls in your life? What has happened over 
the last few days, weeks, or years that causes you to take in a 
deep breath and say, THANKS!, whether to a person, to God, 
to the universe, to a group, to the congregation. 
    Watching for, looking back to discover, paying attention to 
reasons to be grateful — these habits go beyond sentiment. 
They have the power to open our eyes to the ways God is 
transforming the world, and each of us along with it. In worship 
we’ll take a deeper look at gratitude and share some of the 
reasons we have to give thanks.   

Join us November 2, 2014  at  9 & 11 AM for our Me-
morial Services.   We will reflect on and give thanks for those 
loved ones who have touched us and passed away over the 
past 12 months.  Who have been your saints and what have 
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they taught you about faith and life?  
    In this season of Thanksgiving – it is right and good for us to 
honor our loved ones. Please join us for this special day. 
 
Come experience Godôs amazing grace every Sunday in worship 
9am Traditional and 11:00 am Contemporary.  Our Sunday 
School is held during both worship services. Come join us at 10 
am in the Fellowship Hall for delicious refreshments and 
great fellowship!  Check our great children’s and youth LOGOS 
program on Wednesdays. 
 
Come join us é This is the day the Lord has made, let us rejoice 
and be glad in it!   
 
Pastor Dave 
 
 
 
 
 

Christmas Shoeboxes 

 
On Sunday November 2nd Children's Ministry members, children and 
their parents will be assembling the shoeboxes for the Operation 
Christmas Child Program. Children's Ministry will be collecting items for 
the shoeboxes up to Sunday November 2nd. Donations include: small 
toys, small dolls, toy cars, stuffed animals, kazoos, harmonicas, yo-
yos, jump ropes, small balls, school supplies like pens, pencils and 
sharpeners, crayons, markers, small notebooks, paper, solar calcula-
tors, coloring and picture books, toothbrushes, bar soap,combs, and 
washcloths. T-shirts, socks, hats, sunglasses, hair clips, jewelry, 
watches, and flashlights (with extra batteries). Please drop off your do-
nations in the fellowship hall in the labeled box Operation Christmas 
Child. Children's Ministry Thanks you for your donations. 
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Church Work Day 
September 27 

 
Thank you all 

 
 
 
 

 
On September 27, a hard working group of church members spent the 
morning working around the church.  This dedicated group of people 
completed many needed jobs for the church.  This included painting 
the lower hallway,  yard work, putting away the window air condition-
ers, cleaning class rooms and a host of other jobs. After Saturday, a 
few people took on additional projects in the church. As usual, our 
church members stepped up when there is a need. 
 
Thank you all. 
 
 
 

Men cleaning away rock so that we can repair drainage tile. 
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      Willis Parker Lead Painter  Ron Palmer—Yard Work 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  Pastor Dave Painter   Jodi Baldwin Yard Work 
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Playmates 

 
Playmates has been busy this fall with alot of activities.  One of the fa-
vorites is the field trip to the fire station.  If you would like to keep updat-
ed with Playmates, find us and like us on Facebook.  We are also in 
need of some oatmeal containers and buttons for future projects.  
Thanks again! 
       Amy Miller 

 

Christmas Shop 
 

Playmates Preschool is seeking donations for their annual Christmas 
Shop. We need gifts for all ages, from baby to great-grandparent. This 
would be a good time to regift those brand new items that you never 
used. We would also appreciate donations of money, so we can fill in 
as needed and Christmas gift bags, to make the wrapping easier. 
There is a donation box in the hallway outside of the office door. All 
proceeds go to the Emergency Scholarship Fund and Equipment Fund.  
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FOODS RESOURCE BANK 
GROWING PROJECT  

 

Our Foods Resource Bank growing project Harvest Celebration was 
Sunday, September 21.  Over 70 First Congregational members and 
friends gathered at the Bunselmeyer Farm to celebrate and bless the 
harvest of our corn crop.  The rain stopped and the sun came out, but 
the field was still too wet to run the combine.  Pastor Dave, Stacey 
Carter, and Charles Zweck led the worship service and special remarks 
were made by Eric Mattsen, FRB staffer.  The group enjoyed BBQ 
sandwiches, wagon rides, Al Gehold’s gator rides, and a monkey pi-
ñata with candy corn for all.  Amy Leman presented three FRB food 
programs for the members to consider to receive the proceeds of this 
year’s harvest.  The winner is a food program in Cambodia.  This year’s 
harvest will help improve practices of crop diversity, conservation farm-
ing, rice intensification, and nutrition in an area struggling with droughts 
and floods.  Look for more information about the Cambodia project in 
future newsletters and on the Outreach bulletin board.  More pictures 
from the Harvest Celebration are displayed on the bulletin board in Fel-
lowship Hall. 
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Meals on Wheels 

 
Thank you to these volunteers who helped deliver Meals on Wheels 
the week of September 2-5: 
 
Sharon Burbes    Bill and Alice Huebner 
Dave Carpenter    Ev and Shirley Kuhn 
Peggy Druessel    Gerry and Peggy Ruff 
Clarence and Carolyn Elliott   Gary and Pat Weiss 
Dave and Marlene Gant   Charles Zweck 
 
Meals on Wheels is continually recruiting volunteers to help with the 
program.  First Congregational UCC always provides volunteers to de-
liver meals the second week of May and the week after Labor Day in 
September.  Volunteers work in teams of two and are provided excel-
lent  delivery instructions.  Meals are picked up at Decatur Memorial 
Hospital between 10:00 and 10:30 AM and the delivery routes take 
about an hour to complete.  If you think you may have time to help with 
this service, please mark “Meals on Wheels” on the time and talent 
sheet in this fall’s stewardship packet.  Sue Bunselmeyer will call on 
you to arrange a day for you to help with this mission.  Thank you. 
 

THANK YOU   
 
We want to thank all of our First Church family and those on the Prayer 
Chain who offered up prayers for our grandson, Kyle, during his battle 
with West Nile Virus....God surely heard your prayers and answered 
them...."Thank You" so much. 
 
Kyle is doing just fine now, he has returned to school full time this past 
week and should finish up any therapy next week.....he's back to being 
his "normal 9-year old" self once again!!!! 
 
Ev & Shirley Kuhn 
 
 
 
CHILDREN'S OCTOBER SOCIAL will be on SUNDAY OCTOBER 
26. Children will parade in their costumes during first service and trick 
or treat in the fellowship hall after Sunday school. 
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WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP 

 
Women’s Fellowship will meet on Friday, Oct. 31st at 12 Noon in Fel-
lowship Hall.  Ruthe DeBruine will take us on a “Tour of her Trip to 
Alaska”. We are asking if each lady will bring a Salad or “Treat” to 
serve 5 to share.  So we have enough places set-up, we  ask you to 
call Sandi Pleasants at 877-5494, Ellen Starace at 330-9083 or Martha 
Crookshank at 877-7468 by Sunday Oct. 26th.  
 
Invite your friends to come.  Questions, call Darla at 877-7008. 
 

THANK YOU 

 
THANK YOU to everyone for your support of the LOGOS World 
Food Day project, in conjunction with Westminster and Mt Zion Presby-
terian churches.  We collected 2572 items that were donated to North-
east Community Fund (Westminster 570, Mt Zion 882 and First Church 
1120).  Special thanks to Outreach Ministry for their support and 
Stacey Carter and Frank Smith for transporting our items to Rock 
Springs.  God Bless You ALL!! 
 

Children’s Ministry 
 
Children's Ministry would like to thank every ministry that partici-
pated in the games and activities for our fun filled Rally Day. A special 
thank you to all the individuals who prepared bake goods for the cake 
walk. Without all of you taking the time to be involved in Rally Day, it 
would not have been a success. 
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 Sun  Mon  Tue  Wed  

9:00 Traditional  

10:00 Fellowship 

Hour  

11:00              

Contemporary  

  

 

 

 

2 

 

Pastoral Card 

Sale  

3 

 

4 

Election in F. H.  

1:00 Godõs Busy 

Hands  

7:OO Al -anon  

8:00 AA  

5 

4:45 -7:15 LOGOS

 

7:30 Adult Choir

 

9 

9:00 Traditional  

10:00 Fellowship 

Hour  

11:00              

Contemporary  

10  

5:30 Admin  

Meeting  

7:00 Property 

Ministry Meeting  

11  

1:00 Godõs Busy 

Hands  

7:OO Al -anon  

8:00 AA  

 

12  

 

4:45 -7:15 LOGOS

 

7:30 Adult Choir

16  

 

 

 

5:00 Thanksgiv-

ing Dinner  

17  

 

7:00 Church 

Council  

 

 

18  

Primary Election  

1:00 Godõs Busy 

Hands  

7:OO Al -anon  

8:00 AA  

19  

 

4:45 -7:15 LOGOS

 

7:30 Adult Choir

 

23  

9:00 Traditional  

10:00 Fellowship 

Hour  

11:00            

Contemporary  

24  

 

25  

1:00 Godõs Busy 

Hands  

7:OO Al -anon  

8:00 AA  

26  

 

7:30 Adult Choir

 

30  

9:00 Traditional  

10:00 Fellowship 

Hour  

11:00               

Contemporary  
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Thu  Fri  Sat  

  

 

 

1  

7:15 LOGOS  

7:30 Adult Choir  

6 

 

5:45 First Ringers  

 

 

7 

 

 

8  

 

 

7:15 LOGOS  

7:30 Adult Choir  

13  

 

 

5:45 First Ringers  

 

 

14  

 

 

15  

 

 

7:15 LOGOS  

7:30 Adult Choir  

20  

1:15 Book Club  

 

5:45 First Ringers  

21  

 

22  

 

7:30 Adult Choir  

27  

 

5:45 First Ringers  

28  

 

 

29  
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New Custodian 
 

Admin Ministry is pleased to announce we have a custodian!!!!  Please 
join us in welcoming Scott Roberts to our church staff.  He began his 
duties October 9 and will be working 15 hours a week.  Scott has a 
temporary seasonal job in Shelbyville and two daughters, so he will be 
working in the evenings for now.  Since we were without a custodian 
for 3 weeks, it will take a little bit to get caught up.  Being new to this 
position, Scott has asked that we leave him notes if we notice things 
that need attention.  He wants to be sure he is attending to all our 
needs (but keep in mind it's only a 15-hours-a-week job!).  There is a 
notebook in the "custodian" mail box outside the main office for this 
purpose.  If you happen to be in the building when he is there, please 
take a minute to welcome him.  We give thanks to God for connecting 
us and Scott in this employment opportunity. 
 

Pastoral Care Ministry 
 

Pastoral Care Ministry wishes to thank all the ladies who helped make 
cards on Saturday, October 11.  Those present were Bette Fan-
khauser, Judi Carpenter, Mary Beck, Sue Bunselmeyer, Ellen Starace,  
Shelly Smith, Paula Cordts, and Jodi Baldwin.  Cardmakers worked 
from 9 A.M. to 3 P.M. and made well over 100 cards! 
 

Adult Program News 

 

Thanksgiving Dinner 
 
  Our church family Thanksgiving Dinner will be at 5:00 Sunday, No-
vember 16 in Fellowship Hall. Our ministry will provide turkey and 
dressing, mashed potatoes and gravy, rolls, desserts, and drinks. We 
are asking those attending to bring a salad or vegetable dish to share. 
Starting in November, look for a form in the Sunday bulletin. Reserva-
tions are appreciated, but not necessary. 
 

Progressive Dinner 
 
  Please join us December 6 at 5:00 for the annual Progressive Dinner. 
We are still looking for a home to host desserts. If you are interested in 
hosting, please call Alfreda Tribout 877-9896. Final details will be in 
December’s newsletter  
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 Just Flicks 
 
You are invited. This is a monthly opportunity to gather with other per-
sons of faith, view a film and talk about it.  The film titles and locations 
where they will be viewed are shown below.  All viewings begin at 6 PM 
at either Central Christian Church or First Presbyterian Church in Deca-
tur. Come for a great opportunity for a good film and fellowship.  
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 SEPTEMBER 2014  FINANCIAL REPORT  

 

        Sept 14       YTD 
Budget Income  $15,672.57         $141,053.13 
   
Budget Expense  $17,414.05         $156,726.45 
 
Income   $12,068.26         $145,961.27 
 
Expenses   $21,063.69         $152,472.70 

 
Kroger News by Jeanette Flenner 

 
On Sept. 9 we received a Kroger rebate check for $172.50.  Our year-
to-date total is $787.54.  Thanks for using your Kroger gift cards to 
benefit the church.  Cards are available during the week in the church 
office.  Every card is worth $20. 
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Youth Can Collection Campaign 
 
The YOUTH are still collecting aluminum cans to raise money for Youth 
Activities.  Your can contributions help us raise approximately $200 a 
year, which is very helpful.   
 
Please continue to donate your aluminum cans in the designated area 
behind the Church.  Thank you for your continued support of the 
YOUTH. 
 
 
 

Thanksgiving Baskets  

The Youth Group is collecting money and food donations for 
Thanksgiving baskets to distribute to needy families on November 
23rd.  People are so appreciative when we arrive with these deliver-
ies, we would like to add another family to this year’s list.  Serving 
seven families instead of six will obviously require more donations, 

so we hope you will give early and often.   
We will collect food donations in the tubs at the entrances of the 
church starting in November.  Monetary donations can be made 
with a designation on the check memo line, or by giving your dona-
tion to any youth or youth ministry member.  Thank you in advance 
for helping us share God’s bounty and blessings. 
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LOGOS' Butter Braids and Show Me Dough Cookies/Pizza 

Fundraiser began on Wednesday, October 8
th

.   
 

§ Orders will be taken through November 12.  Payment must  
be made at the time of ordering. 
Make checks payable to:  First Congregational UCC-LOGOS 

 
§ Pickup of items will be on Monday, November 24, 5:30 p.m. –  

6:15 p.m. in the Fellowship Hall. 
 
¶ Butter Braids ($13.00) are 22 oz. pastries in the flavors  
 of: Caramel Roll, Cherry, Cinnamon, Cream Cheese, 

Strawberry Cream Cheese and Blueberry Cream Cheese. 
 

¶ Show Me Dough Cookies ($16.00) are 40 pre-portioned 
cookie dough, ready to bake, in flavors of: Chunky Choco-
late Chip, Snickerdoodle, Peanut Butter, M&M’s Candies 
and White Chocolate Macadamia Nut. 

 
§ Show Me Dough Pizzas ($18.00) are 2 delicious full-size 

11’ pizzas in each box, ready to bake, in flavors of:  Four 
Cheese, Ultimate Pepperoni, Meat Lovers and BBQ Chick-
en. 
 

  These are FANTASTIC for the holidays, so stock up NOW!!! 
 
LOGOS ministry will be in the Fellowship Hall between services 

and in the narthex after the 11:00 a.m. service on October 12, 19 & 26 
and November 2 & 9 to take orders OR see a LOGOS participant OR 
LOGOS ministry member to place an order.  Ministry members are: 
Sharon Burbes, Jeanette Flenner, Sandy Harmison, Sheila Mann-
weiler, Marsha Mower, Maureen Ruski and Debbie Whitney. 

 
Please help support the LOGOS program – order your But-

ter Braids and Show Me Dough Cookies! 
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God bless you on your birthday 
and each day the whole year 
through. May all His blessings 
bring you joy in everything you 
do. 

1. Paula Cordts 
 Sicily Seitz 
5. Katie Malone 
 Judy Koyak 
 Tyler Wernecke 
 Vicki Dabrowka 
 John Lofland 
8. Teresa Goller 
9. Linda Connelly 
10. Bradley Malone 
 Peggy Ruff 
12. Maureen Ruski 
13. Peggy Druessel  
14. June Coleman 
 David Mahr 
16. Nancy Beede 
20. Debbie Moster 
21. Howard Beede 
22. David Carpenter 
 Jake Sawyer 
 Robby Moore 
25. Patrick Carter 
26. Jodi Baldwin 
27. Laurel Lorey 
28. Ramona Borders 
 Chase Leman 
30. Valerie Janvrin 

WEDDING  
ANNIVERSARIES: 

 
And may the many blessings 
that have come from God 
above fill your hearts with all 
the joys of His enduring love.  

Happy Anniversary! 
 
 

1. Michael & Judy Koyak 
8. Ned & Sandy Cummings 
 Craig & Pam Mueller 
11. Tom & Barbara Wildy  
24. Joe & Carol Robertson 
25. Mark & Pat Jaberg 
30. Gary & Judy Sawyer 
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FIRST SERVICE  

VOLUNTEER SCHEDULE  

NOVEMBER 2  

LITURGIST:  Bonnie Ruecker 
FLOWERS:  Helen Johnson 
COFFEE:  
USHERS/GREETER: Sandi  
Pleasants, Todd & Christina Clark, 
Susan Delay 

NOVEMBER 9  

LITURGIST:   Ellen Starace 
FLOWERS:  Sharon Burbes 
COFFEE:   
USHERS/GREETER: Dave & 
Marlene Gant, Sheila Mannweiler, 
Dave Carpenter 

NOVEMBER 16  

LITURGIST:  Bill Huebner 
FLOWERS:  Bill & Alice Huebner 
COFFEE:  
USHERS/GREETER: Dave  
Carpenter, Kristin Hargrove, Mike 
Koyak, Darla Weltmer 

NOVEMBER 23  

LITURGIST:   Dee Wenneker 
FLOWERS:   
COFFEE:   
USHERS/GREETER: Mike  
Koyak, Sandi Pleasants, Tom  & 
Paula Cordts 

NOVEMBER 30  

LITURGIST:   Melinda Redman 
FLOWERS:  Don & Debbie Moster 
COFFEE:   
USHERS/GREETER: Paul & Ruth 
DeBruine, Howard & Nancy Beede 
 
 
 
 

SECOND SERVICE  

VOLUNTEER SCHEDULE  

NOVEMBER 2  

USHER/GREETER: Joe Moretti/
Maureen Ruski 
REFRESHMENTS:  Joe Moretti/
Maureen Ruski 

NOVEMBER 9  

USHER/GREETER:  Betty 
Wheatley  
REFRESHMENTS:  Betty 
Wheatley 

NOVEMBER 16  

USHER/GREETER: Ruby 
Voyles/ Shirley Zimmerman  
REFRESHMENTS:  Ruby 
Voyles/ Shirley Zimmerman  

NOVEMBER 23  

USHER/GREETER:  Howard/
Nancy Beede 
REFRESHMENTS:  Howard/
Nancy Beede 

NOVEMBER 30  

USHER/GREETER:  Ashley  
Lofland  
REFRESHMENTS:  Ashley 
Lofland  
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